Campbell Moses, M. D. Vice President Director of Medical Affairs

April 27, 1977

fle correspondentes

MAY 2 1911 LAB OF PHYSIOLOGICAL

Henry Blackburn, M.D. University of Minnesota Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene School of Public Health Stadium Gate 27 Minneapolis, MN 55455

Dear Henry:

Belatedly many thanks for the two jazz records. I can see why you enjoy sitting in with that group and the records will have good use in our house.

I also appreciated a copy of your letter to Harriet Dustan but I regret that I am not hopeful that the wisdom of the Council will be appreciated by the officers of the AHA. I may be wrong but I think that the Association suffers badly from not having an articulate medical staff leadership. While sometimes my articulation was at fault and not always prudent, it is most important for the officers to have continuing access to staff that is informed and speaks out. I regret that since my departure it is inappropriate for me to participate but you certainly have my enthusiastic support.

Jane Brody's health article in the <u>Times</u> today describes the sexual activity of married couples of all ages. It is well done and although based on a minimum of personal research she always manages to be thoughtful and informative without being too disquieting to sexual practitioners of all ages. She is one of the delights (and occasional problems) of my life in New York.

Best regards.

CM:pc